All present. The Selectmen held a Gravel Removal Hearing per Cecil Strong at 7:30.

Debbie and Tony Rice came in to get permission to place a trailer on their property on West Colburn temporarily, to be used during the construction of their new home. They will file application for permit.

Harold Strong came in to discuss the duties of Animal Control Officer, the duties which his wife, Nancy, holds. He asked she not be expected to go out on calls late at night and suggested in these instances, the Animal Rescue League be called. He also explained she needs certain supplies to properly perform her duties.

Miss Cal Calahan came in to introduce a program from Southern N. H.

Planning Commission. She would like to hold work shops to educate the people in a Weatherization Project. The Selectmen felt this sounded worthwhile and promised to give her support to make this project successful.

Donald Grosso was asked to come in to discuss the advertising which he has had painted on the outside walls of his barn. The Selectmen had received 3 complaints from citizens who felt this billboard-type was against the town ordinance. Mr. Grosso was agreeable to do whatever was right. The Selectmen did not feel he was in violation.

A Building Permit was issued to Thomas Miller.